EMS COUNCIL          Present: A-TEC: Roger Scott; CARY: Beth Taylor; CRYSTAL LAKE: Heidi Olsen; 
MEETING                   FOX LAKE: Zina Opper; FOX RIVER GROVE: Sean Hurt; IMG: Not present



  LIFENET: Jen Kucan; Tom Bradtke; MARENGO: Not present; MCHENRY: Karen Bush;
  NUNDA: Raquel Schomer; SPRING GROVE: John Rice; WONDER LAKE: Scott Mullis 

  WOODSTOCK: Jeff Lesniak; Tyler Webster; GOOD SHEPHERD: Beth Keane
ZOOM                         NM: Michele Young, Nancy Lewis, Grant Kellenberger, Christine Becker, Kelly Monestero,



          Marge Filpi, Deb Waterson
11/23/21                        NM-EMS: Dr. Pacini, Cindy Amore, Cindy Tabert, Brandy Weirich, Diane Klier  
	
    Topic
	Discussion
	Action
	Person Responsible
	Status

	Call to Order
Approval of Minutes

Additions to Agenda

Staff Reports-
  Cindy Amore
  OB Consolidation to 

  Huntley Hospital
   Positions in EMS
 Retirement-2022
  NM COVID Mandate 
 Face Mask Update

 Margi Filpi

  Controlled Substance
  Exchange
Cindy Tabert
Brandy Weirich
  Dr. Pacini
Pyxis Changeover
Grant Kellenberger
 Christine Becker

 New Format EMT Class

Beth Keane          

Lifenet
Michelle Young
Stroke and Stemi Alert Dashboards

Nancy Lewis, Trauma
Karen Bush
  SAFE-T Act
  CESSA Act
 (Mental Health/Law

   Enforcement)
Adjournment

Next Meeting
	Meeting was called to order at 9:01am by Jeff Lesniak.  
Minutes from 8/24/21 approved.

No additions to agenda.

Cindy discussed the items on her EMS Coordinators Report (see attachment).

She elaborated on the regional discussion about refusals and restraint policy moving forward.  There are concerns related to new Illinois legislation regarding 
law enforcement assisting EMS personnel on difficult calls.  Cindy added that EMS agency discussion has begun locally.  
Kelly Monestero explained that there are questions and some anxiety regarding the OB/Neonatal service moving to Huntley Hospital.  She reviewed the screen shot of the Steps Taken to Prepare (see attachment).  She and Cindy Amore further explained what resources will be at McHenry ED for unstable patients who may be brought to McHenry ED if it is the closest facility.  Transition date for this move is December 14 pending IDPH approval.  All departments with OB patients who are stable will be directed to Huntley ED.  The patients may also go to Good Shepherd or Condell depending on which department is transporting the patient.  

Cindy stated the EMS Educator position has two great candidates.  One has been interviewed and second candidate will be interviewed later today.  Once the decision has been made, Cindy hopes the person can start sometime before the end of December.  Cindy also announced there will be an open position posted to replace Rusty Dinsmore’s position.  He recently retired from NM EMS.  This position will support EMS CE instruction.
Brad Wasiele is currently working on taking over some of Rusty’s responsibilities with our AHA TC.  He is also writing optional CE’s.
Cindy announced she plans to retire the end of January, 2022.    She has enjoyed her 30+ years working as the EMS System Coordinator in the McHenry/Lake County EMS  System and will miss everyone. She plans to still remain involved as a Nightingale Nurse. She is happy to say she will be able to help the new person to transition into their role at NM.

The NM COVID mandate will affect our students for Spring EMS Classes.

Anyone (employees, students doing clinical, etc) need to show proof of being fully vaccinated.  
Cindy Amore stated that the NM policy states that all patients arriving in the ED, need to have a face mask on.  Also, EMS Providers who are in the patient compartment of the ambulance, must have a N95 mask with eye protection. Rest of EMS Providers (driver) must have a face mask.  This is to keep our patients, staff and environment safe.  This is not a new requirement so be diligent in following these rules.
Margi Filpi, Manager of the NM McHenry Pharmacy, explained the controlled substance drug name and dose, along with the patient name and weight need to be listed on the green sheet.  Also the signature of the EMS Provider is often difficult to read.  Please print your name and sign the form.  Cindy Amore mentioned that she and Cindy Tabert have revised the green sheet to accommodate the additional information.  Cindy Tabert added that she sent a copy of the changed form out to all departments a few weeks ago.  
Cindy thanked all the departments for completing the EMT Skills packets. As EMT’s come into our system, they need to complete the entire packet.

Paramedic Class is going well.  Students are doing a great job.  Scott Anderson recently gave his 12 Lead EKG lecture and the Pig Lab has been completed.  Moving forward, Scott Wessel and Brandy will let students know where they stand regarding their attendance, clinical time, etc.  
Dr. Pacini reported all is good, although very busy in the ED’s.  There has been some issues with patient registration.  Cindy Amore added there was a situation where a long term assisted living facility gave the EMS Providers the wrong paperwork for the patient they were transporting to the ED.  The mistake was corrected, however, all departments need to make sure they verify paperwork given to them regarding patients they are transporting.  
Cindy announced the ED pyxis is being changed to Omnicell.  There will be some training.  Both Cindy’s are learning the process at this time.  
Grant mentioned the McHenry ED has had very high volumes of patients.  An early heads-up from EMS providers is greatly appreciated.  

Christine agreed with Grant regarding high volumes of patients at the Woodstock ED and the benefits of early heads-up from EMS.
Cindy Amore mentioned next Fall, there are plans to offer an accelerated EMT class for individuals employed by a Fire Department.  It will be a 6 week, Monday through Thursday EMT Class following the Fire Academy schedule. MCC will distribute a flyer regarding this program.

Beth stated Good Shepherd is also seeing a high volume of patients at this time.  She added that they are short ECRN’s so when the EMS provider calls in, let the person who answers the phone know if this is a emergent Cardiac or stroke patient and give them your ETA.  
Jen informed everyone that Lydia is no longer with Lifenet.  Tom Bradtke is our Base Coordinator.  If there are any issues or concerns, please contact Jen or Tom.

Tom added that the RideAlong program will begin soon.  It should be available 7 days a week from 10am-6pm.  He stressed that active EMS Providers need to come at 10AM, although they do not have to stay until 6pm.  A minimum of 4 hours is fine.  Weight restriction of no more than 200lbs.  Reach out to Tom if you are interested.

Michelle Young reviewed the Stroke and Cardiac Alert Dashboards for October, 2021 (see attachments).
Nancy reported in September/October, Trauma numbers increased.  She added that we appreciate the great job everyone is doing.
Karen stated she is part of the group with the Sheriff’s office, Crisis, County Mental Health working on developing a social worker Crisis Response program.  If you have questions or comments, contact Karen Bush.  The law goes into effect in January, 2023.  Cindy Amore stated there is conversation with IDPH EMS as to the need for guidance and support with these legislated changes which are outside of the EMS Act, with profound impact on EMS practice.  Dr. Pacini and Dr. Campagna are informing ED Physicians the reasons why a patient cannot be brought in when there is a dangerous situation where law enforcement will not engage to provide EMS support in take down for transport.   
Meeting was adjourned at 10:20am.
Next meeting will be Tuesday, February 22 at 9am.  Format to be announced.  
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